LITTLE HULTON / WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

31st JULY, 2006



LITTLE HULTON / WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE


31st July, 2006


Little Hulton One Stop Shop


Longshaw Drive 


Little Hulton





Meeting commenced: 
6.00 p.m.


“              ended: 
7.35 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Stan Witkowski – in the Chair



Councillors Vincent Devine, Iain Lindley, Bernard Pennington, 

Pat Ryan, Alice Smyth and Les Turner

Carole Cain 

- 
WDCT

Sandra Turner 
- 
Walkden Congregational Church

Adrian Dunning
-
Worsley Civic Trust

Aled Owen

-
Walkden High

Frank Bridge

-
Birch Road Residents’ Association

Jennifer Reynolds
-
Walkden Central Residents’ Association

Sylvia Phillips
}
St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall

Mavis Bonney
}

Cath Hamilton
-
Kenyon Residents’ Association

Irene Turton

-
Mount Skip Residents’ Association



Mrs. N.J. Turner
-
South Walkden Conservatives



Lynn Shaw

-
Victim Support and Witness Service



Tom Murphy

}
Representing Barbara Keeley, M.P.



Dominic Goggins
}

OFFICERS:
Anne Williams
-
Area Co-ordinator


John Rooney

-
Neighbourhood Manager



Andy Sutcliffe
-
Greater Manchester Police

Mike Forth

}
Salford Youth Service



Eileen Buchan
}



Neil Ashmall

-
Urban Vision



Ann Monaghan
-
Salford Museum & Art Gallery



Mike McHugh
-
Customer and Support Services

22. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Val Burgoyne, Barbara Miller and Colin Ashton, Jay Brennan, Stephen Farrow, Joe Mullen, Alice Pearson and Ida Seddon

23. MEMBERSHIP – LITTLE HULTON / WALKDEN EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT Aled Owen be confirmed as the Walkden South community representative on the Little Hulton / Walkden Executive Group for the Municipal Year 2006 / 2007.

24. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton / Walkden Community Committee held on 5th June, 2006, were approved as a correct record, subject to the deletion of the name ‘Jennifer Reynerds’ from the attendance list, and the insertion in its place of the name ‘Jennifer Reynolds’.

25. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Lledr Hall


(Previous Minute 14 – 5th June, 2006)

John Rooney reported that places were still available at Lledr Hall during the period 15th to 17th September, 2006, when the venue had been reserved for use by Groups from the Little Hulton / Walkden area.

RESOLVED:
THAT any community groups, interested in visiting Lledr Hall during the weekend selected, should contact Storm Kirwan on telephone number 01690 750214.

(b)
Highways Expenditure in 2006/07

(Previous Minute 15 – 5th June, 2006)

John Rooney reported that following the last meeting of this Committee, a Special Meeting of the Little Hulton / Walkden Executive Group had taken place on 20th July, 2006, at which proposals for the allocation of the devolved highways budget had been considered.

He reported that a further meeting of the Group would be held on Tuesday, 5th September, 2006, and that, following receipt of costs for projects from Urban Vision, the allocation of the devolved highways budget would be approved.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(c)
Harrop Fold High School, Longshaw Drive
(Previous Minute 19 – 5th June, 2006)  

John Rooney reported on arrangements that were being made to organise a meeting of the group which had been established to discuss the future of the existing site.

RESOLVED: THAT the report be noted.

26. MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS OF THE LITTLE HULTON / WALKDEN EXECUTIVE GROUP – 13th JULY AND 20th JULY, 2006

John Rooney reported on a number of issues which had been considered at the meetings of the Little Hulton / Walkden Executive Group held on 13th July and 20th July, 2006, including –

(a)
details of a meeting to be held in September, 2006, between representatives from Urban Vision and Economic Development at which a range of issues regarding Walkden District Centre would be considered;

(b)
discussions which had taken place between the Strategic Director of Children’s Services and the head teachers from Walkden High School and Harrop Fold High School regarding the future of the schools;

(c)
confirmation that works to improve Longshaw Drive would be completed by the end of the 2006 / 2007 financial year;

(d) 
details of the concerns passed to First Buses regarding the provision of services in the area, and of a review which will take place at the end of October, 2006.


John Rooney undertook to circulate details of the current bus timetables to community groups in the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meetings of the Little Hulton / Walkden Executive Group held on 13th July and 20th July, 2006, be noted.

27. COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth Service

Mike Forth and Eileen Buchan provided an update report regarding the provision of youth services within the Little Hulton / Walkden Neighbourhood Management area.

Reference was made to a number of issues, including –

(i)
the recent restructure of the Youth Service which had resulted in the establishment of a number of ‘locality’ teams (a copy of the new structure can be found in Appendix A)

(ii)
work being undertaken by the ‘detached’ team to engage with young people within the area

(iii)
the age range of the young people to whom the youth service provides its services (14 to 25 years old)

(iv)
the responsibility of the ‘play development’ team to provide services for young people under 14 years of age

(v)
work undertaken on a joint basis between the youth service and the ‘play development’ team

(vi)
specific work to be undertaken at youth centres within the Neighbourhood Management area

(vii)
the need to ensure the services of the ‘play development’ team within the Mount Skip Area.

(viii)
work currently being undertaken to ensure a full staff provision within the Youth Service Teams within the Neighbourhood Management area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Mike Forth and Eileen Buchan be thanked for their attendance at the meeting and for their informative presentation.




(2) THAT John Rooney contact Dilys Gore from the ‘play development’ team to ensure that contact is made with the young people from the Mount Skip Area. 

(b)
General

John Rooney provided an update report in respect of a number of issues, including –

(i)
Work currently being undertaken by the Communications Group to (a) examine the way in which communication is undertaken within the Neighbourhood Management structure and (b) the development of a Communications Strategy.


He indicated that a questionnaire regarding the Community Committee had been circulated and requested that members of the local community complete it a return it to him.

(ii)
Work currently being undertaken by the Youth Task Group.


He indicated that an update report regarding the work of the Youth Task Group would be made available at the next meeting of this Committee.

(iii)
Work currently being undertaken by the Open Spaces Group.

(iv)
Work which was scheduled to be undertaken by Refugee Action, in partnership with the Neighbourhood Team, to improve support and raise awareness within agencies and the local community about refugees and asylum seekers.     

(v)
Details of work which was scheduled to be undertaken in September, 2006, regarding the Safer and Stronger Communities Fund

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

(c)
Youth Nuisance

Jennifer Reynolds reported on a number of specific incidents of Youth Nuisance within the area at the following locations –


(i)
the Bowling Green on Guild Avenue, Walkden


(ii)
behind Walkden Library on Memorial Road, Walkden

(iii) in the vicinity of the bicycle shop on Memorial Road, Walkden

Inspector Sutcliffe had been informed of these concerns just before the meeting and would investigate further.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted. 

28. CRIME AND ANTI-SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR

Inspector Andy Sutcliffe, Greater Manchester Police, provided an update with regard to crime and disorder issues, with specific reference to: -

· Twelve drug warrants had been issued in Little Hulton and Walkden stemming from information from residents. In all but one case drugs were found at the premises.

· There had been a major decrease in the numbers of domestic burglaries in Little Hulton and Walkden North wards from January to July 2006 compared to the period the previous year. Inspector Sutcliffe considered this was mainly due to targeted policing and the work of the Council’s Burglary Reduction team.

· A need for residents to be aware of ‘hook and cane’ thefts where car keys and bags are removed from properties. He advised people to shut windows and doors and keep bags and keys away from front doors and windows.

· Problems being encountered with off-road motor vehicles and work planned in partnership with the Council to raise awareness of this issue.

· A need for residents to report suspicious vehicles to the Police (0161 872 5050) which have been parked up for a few days. Criminals have been doing this in case cars have tracking devices.

· Friday/Saturday evenings - alcohol enforcement.

· Response times arising from calls made to the 872 5050 telephone number

RESOLVED:
THAT Inspector Andy Sutcliffe be thanked for the information provided and that John Rooney seek further publicity in relation to the crime prevention advice.
29. BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE – 10th JULY, 2006
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted a report containing details of the recommendations made by the Little Hulton / Walkden Budget Group, at its meeting held on 10th July, 2006

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations made at the meeting of the Little Hulton / Walkden Budget Sub-Group, held on 10th July, 2006, be approved.

30. VICTIM SUPPORT AND WITNESS SERVICE (SALFORD)

Lynn Shaw addressed the Committee to provide information relating to the work of the Salford Victim Support and Witness Service Team.

She reported that the team helped Salford residents cope with the effects of crime and that this was done by providing confidential support and information to victims of crime and to witnesses attending local courts.

She indicated that the services were free, independent of the police and courts, and available to everyone, whether or not the crime had been reported and regardless of when it happened.

She reported that much of the work undertaken by the Team was on a voluntary basis and indicated that more volunteers were always welcome.

RESOLVED:
THAT Lynn Shaw be thanked for the information provided.

31. SALFORD MUSEUM AND ART GALLERY

Ann Monaghan, Salford Museum and Art Gallery, addressed the Committee in respect of work which was currently being undertaken to review the Salford Heritage Service.

She provided details of the main purpose of the Heritage Service which was to collect and preserve artefacts, memories, documents, books, maps and memorabilia relating to Salford's unique past to make them available for all ages to enjoy through exhibitions, events, educational work and outreach work across the city.

Members were shown a DVD presentation that had been produced to (a) outline the work of the Salford Heritage Service and (b) its new and developing role. 

Discussion ensued in respect of a number of issues, including –

(i)
the future of Ordsall Hall, including details of proposals for the submission of a Bid to the Heritage Lottery Fund for (a) building maintenance and (b) the development of community based programmes; 

(ii)
proposals to update Salford Museum and Art Gallery; and

(iii)
proposals to update the Lark Hill Place exhibit at Salford Museum and Art Gallery

Ann Monaghan asked members to complete the questionnaire that had been circulated in respect of the Salford Heritage Service. She indicated that the views of the local community were essential in developing a new and improved Salford Heritage Service. 

The Chairman, on behalf of the Committee, thanked Ann Monaghan for her attendance at the meeting and also for her informative and interesting presentation.

32. POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Reduction in domestic burglaries.

· Youth Service Summer Activities.

· Work undertaken by the Greater Manchester Police in executing drug warrants within the area.

· The involvement of young people from the area in the celebrations for the 50th Anniversary of the Duke of Edinburgh Awards 

33. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(a)
Future Meetings

A discussion took place regarding future meetings of this Committee. A request was made that reports and presentations made at meetings avoid the use of Jargon.

RESOLVED: THAT this issue be examined at future meetings of the Communications Group.   

34. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 25th September, 2006, at the Walkden Congregational Church, commencing at 6.00 pm.
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